
 
 
 

January 11, 2021 
 
 
Public Utility Commission of Oregon 
Attn: Filing Center 
201 High Street, S.E. 
P.O. Box 1088 
Salem, OR  97308-1088 
 
RE:  UM 1631 PGE’s Petition to Extend Partial Waiver of OAR 860-021-0130(2)  
 Meter Test 
 
Pursuant to Oregon Administrative Rules (OARs) 860-001-0390(2)(B) and 860-001-
0700, Portland General Electric Company (PGE) hereby submits a petition to extend a 
partial waiver request of OAR 860-021-0130(2) Meter Test. 
 
PGE filed the application requesting a partial waiver on April 1, 2020. The Commission 
granted the partial waiver effective May 20, 2020 for a period of 60 days pursuant to 
Order No. 20-170. On July 15, 2020, the Commission extended PGE’s temporary partial 
waiver of OAR 860-021-0130(2) for a period of 6 months effective July 15, 2020, 
pursuant to Order No. 20-225. 
 
PGE now requests that the Commission grant this petition extending Order No. 20-225 
for an additional 6 months due to the continuing COVID-19 public health emergency. 
 
Should you have any questions or comments regarding this filing, please contact me at 
(503) 464-8954 or Mary Widman at (503) 464-8223. Please direct all formal 
correspondence and requests to the following email address pge.opuc.filings@pgn.com 
 

Sincerely, 
 

\s\ Robert Macfarlane 
 

 Robert Macfarlane 
 Manager, Pricing & Tariffs 
 
Enclosure 

Portland General Electric 
121 SW Sa lmon Street· Portland, Ore. 97204 
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BEFORE THE PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION 

OF OREGON 

UM 1631 

In the Matter of 
 
PORTLAND GENERAL ELECTRIC 
COMPANY, 
 
Petition to Extend Partial Waiver of OAR 860-
021-0130(2) Meter Test 
 

 
 
PETITION TO EXTEND PARTIAL 
WAIVER OF METER TEST 
(EXPEDITED CONSIDERATION 
REQUESTED) 
 

 

Pursuant to OAR 860-001-0390(2)(B) and 860-001-0700, Portland General Electric 

Company (PGE) hereby submits to the Commission this motion requesting an extension of the 

partial waiver of the requirements of OAR 860-021-0130(2) Meter Test. PGE filed the 

application requesting a partial waiver on April 1, 2020. The Commission granted the partial 

waiver effective May 20, 2020 for a period of 60 days pursuant to Order No. 20-170.  

PGE then requested that the Commission amend Order No. 20-170 extending the 

temporary partial waiver of OAR 860-021-0130(2) an additional 90 days due to the continuing 

COVID-19 public health emergency. On July 15, 2020, the Commission extended PGE’s 

temporary partial waiver of OAR 860-021-0130(2) for a period of 6 months effective July 15, 

2020, pursuant to Order No. 20-225. 

Due to the continuing COVID-19 public health emergency, the Company requests that 

the Commission grant this petition extending Order No. 20-225 for an additional 6 months. 
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DATED this 11th day of January 2021. 

 
 
 

\s\ Robert Macfarlane 
_______________________________________ 
Robert Macfarlane 
Manager, Pricing and Tariffs  
Portland General Electric Company 
121 SW Salmon St., 1WTC0306 
Portland, OR  97204 
Telephone: 503.464.8954 
Fax:  503.464.7651 
E-Mail: pge.opuc.filings@pgn.com 
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